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STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
Inter-Department Communication

DATE: June 10, 2011
AT (OFFICE): NHPUC

FROM: Randy Knepper, Safety Director ~

SUBJECT: Docket No. DT 11-006 Teijet Longhaul LLC Petii
Cross Public Waters in Wilton, New Hampshire

TO: Debra Howland, Executive Director
Kate Bailey, Director, Telecom Division
Lynn Fabrizio, Staff Attorney

The Safety Division review of the above petition consisted of the following elements:

• Petition contents and history
• Review of existing crossing(s) previously licensed by the PUC
• Review of land ownership of existing pole structures.
• Review of NESC requirements as described in Puc 400 rules
• Review of public need and public impact, including applicability of other State

regulations
• Conclusions and Recommendations

1. Petition contents and history.

On January 13, 2011, Teijet Longhaul, LLC (Teljet) filed a petition to
construct and maintain telecommunications lines over and across the Stony
Brook and the Souhegan River in Wilton, NH to provide service to the public.
Teijet proposes to expand its fiber network to provide telecommunications
services to customers in New Hampshire. It is staff’s understanding that the
fiber network will be part of the ‘Network New Hampshire Now’
infrastructure development, a collaboration of public and private entities
including governmental agencies at the municipal and state level. According
to its website, Teijet operates one of the largest fiber-optic networks in
Vermont and New Hampshire, providing broadband services and
redundancies to the public. Teijet states the proposed construction will help
accommodate growth demand and obtain a greater level of service reliability.

Teljet was certified to provide competitive local exchange carrier services in
New Hampshire August 10, 2010. The proposed crossing occurs between
existing utility poles owned by Public Service of New Hampshire (PSNH).








